From: Simon Loo

Sent: 18 May 2020 15:36

To: Bernadette Owens < <u>Bernadette.Owens@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk</u>> Subject: New Roundabout at Catalyst Development, Bicester

Dear Ms. Owens,

I and my family of 4 are Graven Hill residents in Bicester and we frequently use our bicycle to access various parts of Bicester. However, the bicycle provision in and around Bicester is not uniformly good especially at large junctions and roundabouts. With regards to the new roundabout at Catalyst Development, I think it is paramount that it is safe and well marked and has enough capacity for growth in foot and bicycle traffic. I refer you to fellow Graven Hill, Bicester resident Paul Troop's detailed feedback on the matter. I would like emphasise the fact that with every good and well provisioned crossing, the it increses greatly the utility and enjoyment of the overall pedestrian and bicycle provision in our growing town.

Thank you for considering the views of Bicester residents.

Kind regards,

Simon Loo 2 west Circular Rd. Graven Hill, Bicester OX25 2BB